
HOSPITAL SAFETY PROGRAMME - GOVT. GENERAL (BEACH) KOZHIKODE 

 
 

Kerala State Disaster Management Authority (KSDMA) in coordination with United Nations 

Development Programme (UNDP) conducted the half-day orientation programme for Hospital 

safety at Govt. General (Beach) Hospital, Kozhikode on 30th of November, 2019. Staff 

representatives from the hospital attended a 3 day training programme on hospital safety 

conducted at Trivandrum from 26th to 28th of the same month during which, they prepared a 

draft hospital safety plan for Beach hospital. The main objective of this orientation programme 

was to familiarise the hospital staff with the hospital safety plan that was being developed and 

also to issue guidelines as to how to develop, use and update this plan periodically so that the 

data in it is relevant.  

 

 
Presidential address by Dr. Ummer Farook, Medical Supt.of the hospital 

 

The programme commenced with the presidential address by Dr. Ummer Farook, Medical 

Superintendent, General (Beach) Hospital, Kozhikode soon after which Dr. Sarun from 

Geohazards delivered an introductory session on the programme, hazards that affect the district 

and ways to ensure fire safety. Mr. Mohammed Mudassir from Geohazards, later delivered a 

session on developing hospital disaster management plan (HDMP) using the draft plan prepared 

for the hospital. Each chapter was looked into in detail to see where the gaps and how it could 

be addressed.  



 
Introductory session by Dr. Sarun, Geohazards 

 

It was decided that the hospital authorities will come up with a final HDMP by 6th of December. 

The programme concluded with a vote of thanks by Dr. Sreeraj, Resident Medical Officer of the 

hospital. 

 
 

Session on developing HDMP by Mr. Mohammed Mudassir, Geohazards 












